

## City of New Bedford

## **Office of City Council**

133 William Street • New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740

TEL: 508-979-1455 • FAX: 508-979-1451

Councillor at Large

May 3, 2022

Dennis Audette, Chairman and Members of the Conservation Commission 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Chairman Audette and Members of the Conservation Commission:

I am writing to inform you that I will be unable to attend the upcoming Conservation Commission Meeting on May 3, 2022, due to a previously scheduled commitment.

I would however, like to state my support of the following item on the agenda:

#3. A Notice of Intent as filed by Michael Quinn of Shoreline Marine Terminal, LLC. for property identified as 24 N Front St New Bedford, MA (Map 79, Lot 2 & 5). The applicant is proposing the partial demolition of building #2 and full demolition of building #12 within a coastal flood zone on the Shoreline Resources property, formerly Revere Copper.

Please read this letter into the record to make those in attendance aware of my support of the above-mentioned item.

Sincerely

lan Abreu,

City Council President 2022/

Councillor at Large